
Key City Kennel Club 

PUPPY PUDDLES NEWS  

 

 

President — Jim Olson  Vice President — Pete Otterness 

Secretary — Megan Hancock  Treasurer — Lynn Davey 

 

Officers 

We teach you to teach your dog 

 

Monthly Meeting 

 Oct 20, 2015 

Benco Building  

Board Meeting — 6:30PM 

Club Meeting — 7:30PM 

 

Refreshments 

Oct — Jim & Sharon Olson 

Nov — Still need someone 

Dec —  No Meeting  

 

Thank you to Paul & Rita 

Heller and Lori Espeland for 

the wonderful refreshments at 

the September Meeting! 

 

 

Important Dates 

 Oct 20— Meeting 

 Oct 31 — Halloween  

 

Your Contributions 

 

 Please feel free to e-mail your ideas, 

stories or pictures to me and I will try 

my best to incorporate them. Lets 

work together to make this a great 

newsletter! 

puppypuddlesnews@gmail.com 

Oct. 2015 

Nominating Committee’s Slate Of Officers For 

2015 

President: Jim Olson 

Vice President: Pete Otterness 

Treasurer: Lynn Davey 

Secretary: Megan Hancock 

Committee’s Nominations:  Everyone has agreed to stay in the board as far as 

officers. I believe it is Sue going off and Brian C.  Sue Erickson has agreed to 

stay on, but I haven't spoken to Brian. 

 

Additional nominations may be made at the October meeting by any member in 

attendance provided that the person so nominated does not decline when their 

name is proposed.  
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Trophies For May Show 

It is time to start thinking about the trophies we 

sponsor for our May All-Breed Show, Obedience and 

Rally trials. Please clip  out the sign up sheet on last 

page and along with your money or donation (such as a 

toy), send it to Lori Espeland at the address listed. 

Please note that the deadline is December 19, 2015.  

Unfortunately, we cannot have any exceptions because 

of  deadlines imposed by Onofrio for printing premium 

lists. If  your trophy information and payment is not 

received by the deadline, your name will not be 

included in the premium list.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Lori. 

AKC Outstanding 

Sportsmanship Award 

We need your nominations for this year’s AKC 

Outstanding Sportsmanship Award. This award is 

presented to an individual who deserves special 

recognition and has made a difference in the sport of 

purebred dogs, embodied the AKC Code of 

Sportsmanship and has been an active and valued 

member with Key City Kennel Club. The 2015 

recipient will be presented with the award at our 

annual party.   

 

At the October meeting, nominations for the annual 

AKC Sportsmanship Award need to be made out. Pete 

Otterness, who won the award last year will keep the 

results until the holiday party.  So, be thinking about 

who you think deserves the 2015 AKC Outstanding 

Sportsmanship Award. 

 

Members who have received this award in the past: 

Ron Schulz, Jill Shirley, Joey Heilman, Jan Richards, 

Lynn Davey, Patty Hooey, Jim Olson, Bruce Davey, 

Pete Otterness. 

RDO Day 2015 

The Key City Kennel Club’s second annual RDO day was held 

Saturday September 19th at the training center.  A big thank 

you goes out to everyone who helped out with the event.  We 

all felt that it was a success!  A more complete report will be in 

next month’s newsletter. For pictures check out the Kennel 

Club’s Facebook Page! 

Good Cheer 

Club Member Joey Heilman’s sister passed away at the 

end of September. A sympathy card was sent from the 

Club with our condolences. Joey, we were sorry to hear 

of your loss. We all send you our sympathies and hugs. 

May your memories of the bond you shared and the 

joyful times you had together be a comfort to you in the 

future. 

 

If any club member knows of anyone needing Good Cheer 

please contact Elaine. 

Email: flapjack@hickorytech.net 

Cell phone:  507- 327-5616 

 
 
Looking for… 
 

Key City Kennel Club is looking for additional help 

for our Lunch Ladies on a broader scale. This would 

be for both shows that Key City puts on each year. 

The May Show – Confirmation, Obedience, and Rally 

and the September Agility Trial. We are looking for 

at least 2 additional people that would be willing to 

help Patty and Joey with the shopping, prep work, set-

up, serve, and clean up. This is a BIG job and we 

need people who enjoy cooking and kitchen work. If 

this sounds like something you would enjoy getting 

involved with please contact Pat Hooey at 

phwelsht@hickorytech.net or 507-380-7560 / Or Joey 

Heilman at labs@hickorytech.net or 507-345-5745. 

mailto:phwelsht@hickorytech.net
tel:507-380-7560
mailto:labs@hickorytech.net
tel:507-345-5745


Puppy Puddles Newsletter Oct 2015 

Page 4 

TROPHIES FOR 2016 KCKC SHOW 

ABSOLUTE DEADLINE IS DECEMBER 19, 2015 

Please choose the day/days you would like to donate for:    Saturday         Sunday 

CONFORMATION: 

BREED OF DOG__________________________________________ 

Donation Group: $20.00____ BOB $10.00____ BOW $10.00____ BOS $10.00_____ WD $5.00____ WB $5.00____ 

Donated By: ______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Special Donation: __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

JUNIOR SHOWMANSHIP: 

There are no specific amounts dedicated to these classes. Classes are as follows:  

Novice Junior              Novice Intermediate                      Novice Senior                  Open Junior 

  

Open Intermediate      Open Senior  Master Class      Best Jr Handler                 Reserve Junior Handler 

 

**************************************************************************************** 

 

Please choose the day/days you would like to donate for:   Friday          Saturday         Sunday 

OBEDIENCE: 

OBEDIENCE and/or RALLY BREED PRIZES: $10.00 (Specific Breeds, High Scoring) 

Breed ___________________________________________________________________ 

For First in each Regular class: $20.00 

Novice A ____ Novice B ____ Open A ____ Open B ____    Utility A ____ Utility B____ 

Donated By:_____________________________________________ 

RALLY: 

For First in each Regular class: $20.00 

            Nov. A____  Nov. B____  Adv. A ____  Adv. B ____  Exc. A ____  Exc. B ____  High Combined ____  

             Donated By:______________________________________________ 

If you wish, please indicate which class/classes you would like to sponsor and how much you would like to donate. Please make 

checks payable to: Key City Kennel Club.  Please send this form along with your payment to: 

Lori Espeland 

821 E 2nd St. N. 

Truman, MN. 56088 

507-720-2187 

Crafty Person Needed… 
 
Key City Kennel Club – Agility Mach/Pach Bars and Baskets for our Agility Trial. We are in need of a creative 

person who would enjoy dressing up the Mach/Pach Bars and Baskets that we give at our Agility Trial. Right now I 

am trying to do this job and feel I am just not creative enough to do the job justice. We give out between 1 and 4 

Bars and Baskets at our Trial so they would need to be prepared. I have 8 bars that really just need to be dressed up 

and 3 baskets. I have LOTS of decorations to choose from, plus basket fillers and examples. If you are interested in 

doing this for the Club please contact me at flapjackec@gmail.com or 507-327-5616. Your Agility Trial Chair – 

Elaine Carstensen 

mailto:flapjackec@gmail.com
tel:507-327-5616

